The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County 
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from February 20, 2017
Oakland~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Karl Schwalm, Rosie Cupler, Wanda Guard, Carol Newman, Cosette Harman, Tina Buckel and Wendy Sharpless. Staff members present were Ann Leighton, Georgie Dawson, Diane Kisner and Suzanne Bonser. 
Karl called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
Minutes from previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  Wanda motioned to accept the minutes with corrections.  Rosie seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 

Karl closed the public meeting and the group went into Closed Session at 5:20. Georgie and Ann were dismissed from this part of the meeting.
Georgie returned to the meeting at 6:40 and the meeting returned to Open Session. Ann had also returned to the meeting.
Items of Old Business were discussed.

· The group discussed Julie Iden’s request to purchase shelving for the Teen Area in the Oakland Library. Wanda motioned to approve the purchase of shelving for the Teen Area from the Library’s Restricted Capital Improvements fund. Rosie seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
· Georgie briefly discussed the need to proceed with getting estimates to replace the roof A/C units at the Oakland Library and to replace Oakland and Grantsville’s phone system. Wanda motioned to move forward in getting three quotes to replace the A/C units. Tina seconded and the motion carried unanimously. Wanda then made a motion to replace the phone systems at both Oakland and Grantville. Carol seconded the motion. All were in favor. Both the A/C and phone system projects will be funded from County capital carryover funds.
Items of New Business were discussed.

· Georgie presented a draft of the Library’s FY18 Budget and informed the group of the changes from the FY17 budget. She also informed them of a message from the County’s Finance Department requesting that agencies “not to be too ambitious” with FY18 budget requests. The message continued to state that our “fiscal year 2018 approved budget will most likely be the same or even less than the approved fiscal year 2017 budget.”  After some discussion, Tina motioned to reduce the request allocation to the County to $990,000, making it equal to the FY17 County allocation. She continued the motion to increase the Reserve (Fund Balance) income account by $3,000 to balance the budget. Wanda seconded the motion and all were in favor.
· The next Trustee meeting will be on March 20, 2017 at 5:00PM. The meeting will be held at the Accident Branch.

Karl adjourned the meeting at 7:25PM.

